Subscribe Past Issues Translate T

View this email in your browser



October 2025, Vol. 10 Series 25

CITY NEWS

Happy Halloween!

Trick-or-Treating will be happening on Friday, October 31st, from 6:00 PM to 8:00 PM

Safety Tips for a Fun Night:

• Drive Slowly: If you are driving on Halloween night, please be extra cautious. Children are excited and may dart into the street, so slow down and watch out for little ghosts and goblins.

- Light the Way: Neighbors welcoming trick-or-treaters should turn on their porch lights and clear walkways of any obstacles (like decorations, hoses, or planters) to prevent trips and falls.
- Be Visible: Kids should wear bright costumes or add reflective tape to their outfits and treat bags to help drivers spot them in the dark. A flashlight or glow stick is a great idea, too!

Enjoy the festivities, and have a safe and wonderful night!

MAYOR'S NOTES

I believe we all can agree that the seasons are changing. With that, the sunlight hours will be less and less so this is a reminder that there are a lot of children in our city and we hope you drive with their safety, and yours, in mind.

TAX BILL REMINDER

Everyone should have received a copy of their 2025 Bancroft tax bill. Remember the last day to pay the discounted tax rate is October 15. Please remember it is your responsibility to make sure your City of Bancroft taxes are paid prior to the due date even if you feel you did not receive a copy. You can always contact Clerk Tuthill for tax information. We greatly appreciate all our residents assistance with this.

Attention Dog Owners...

Bancroft has a nuisance ordinance that prohibits frequent and persistent barking dogs in the city. Your dog may be deemed a nuisance if it is allowed to continuously bark.

August Meeting Minutes

NOTES FROM CHIEF MUDD

This month I'd like to remind everyone of some Halloween safety tips. Let's all

work together to make this a safe night for everyone. For more information, click on the link. Chief Mudd

https://kentuckystatepolice.org/hq-10-24-18-2/

INSURANCE PREMIUM TAX FEES

We are asking for your help to ensure that your insurance company is aware that you reside in the *City of Bancroft*, not the City of Louisville. This allows Bancroft to receive the tax fee instead of Louisville.

HOW CAN WE CONTACT THE POLICE?

For immediate police assistance:

1. Emergency: Dial 911

2. Non-emergency police assistance: Dial 311

For non-urgent neighborhood concerns:

1. Call our police line at **(502) 263-3663.** Leave a voicemail with your name and phone number. Chief Mudd will call you back when he is on duty.

For your safety, please call 911 or 311 to have police dispatched. If Chief Mudd is working, then they will dispatch him to help you, otherwise, they will dispatch a Metro police officer. Do not personally seek out Chief Mudd to get assistance for an emergency.

TRASH SERVICES

RECYCLING

October 13

October 27

November 10

November 24

YARD WASTE

Collected weekly Starting April 1

Questions? Contact Rumpke 1-800-828-8171

NEXT COMMISSION MEETING

Wednesday, October 8, 2025
7 p.m.
St. Albert the Great Catholic Church
Sacred Heart Center
1395 Girard Drive
Louisville, Kentucky 40222

October Meeting Agenda

Have a New Neighbor?

Let them know about our mailing list.

Contact Clerk Shannon Tuthill to add them to the email list and directory.

House Watch

If you are going to be away from home for any length of time, it is important to let Chief David Mudd know as soon as possible. You may fill out the form on the City of Bancroft website. Or, email Chief Mudd at chief@cityofbancroft.org with the following important information:

- Name
- Address
- · Emergency phone numbers
- Is anyone supposed to be there while you are away
- · When you are leaving and when you plan to return

Renting your home? Bancroft Ordinance requires you apply for a permit. This will ensure Chief Mudd knows who to contact in case of an issue or emergency. Rental permits can be found on the City of Bancroft website.

Visit our City Website

City of Bancroft Commission

Mayor/Police Commissioner

Edwin Evers
Mayor@cityofbancroft.org
Police@cityofbancroft.org
(937) 470-7384

City Maintenance Commissioner

Gerrie Leppert

<u>Maintenance@CityofBancroft.org</u>

(502) 262-4548

Finance and Administration Commissioner

Brad Baker

Finance@CityofBancroft.org

Public Services Commissioner

Pamela Magers

PublicServices@CityofBancroft.org

Communications and Community Outreach Commissioner

Erick Berryhill

Communications@CityofBancroft.org

Treasurer

Arnold Shaikun

Treasurer@CityofBancroft.org

(502) 802-7778

Clerk

Shannon Tuthill
Clerk@CityofBancroft.org

(502) 240-8491

Police Chief

David Mudd

Chief@CityofBancroft.org

Non-Emergency: (502) 263-3663